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We champion the positive 
development of children and 
adults, strengthen families 

and build community.

The Independent Living Program (ILP) is a program 

for youth in Marion and Yamhill counties who are 

transitioning to adulthood from foster care.  Youth 

are taught skills that will help prepare them to live 

independent, successful lives.  Many 

have not had the opportunity to learn 

basic living skills because of the lack of 

stability in their young lives.

Basic living skills are taught through 

individual skill building meetings, group 

skills classes and community activities.  

Each youth is assigned a personal agent (PA) to  help 

them develop a personalized service plan based on their 

needs, interests and talents.  These plans are created in 

collaboration with Department of Human Services case 

workers, foster parents and other supportive adults.    

Each ILP participant is required to attend at least one 

meeting a month to remain in the program.  They can 

attend as many classes as they choose.  Classes range 

from housing, nutrition, money management, to college 

preparation, natural supports development, and job 

search skills. 

ILP personal agents assist youth 

in identifying and accessing 

programs, services and resources 

that can help them become 

successful as independent adults.  

Some of these services include 

housing assistance, community 

work programs and academic supports.  Personal agents 

also provide guidance in how to resolve problems and 

issues in a positive, productive manner.

For many foster youth, ILP is the primary path to 

responsible adulthood.

Who is eligible?

Youth residing in Marion or Yamhill County who are age 

16-21 and in foster care (Department of Human Services 

or Tribal) are eligible for ILP participation.

Also eligible are former foster youth living in Marion or 

Yamhill County who are age 16-21 and received at least 

180 days of substitute care after the age of 14.

How are ILP services accessed?

Participants access ILP through a referral from their DHS 

or Tribal case worker. Participation in ILP is voluntary.

ILP participants receive a monthly newsletter informing 

them about upcoming ILP events, information on skills 

classes, and helpful tips for independent living.

ILP serves 105 youth in Marion and Yamhill counties 

Funding is made possible through the Oregon 

Department of Human Services and generous, concerned 

donors and supporters.

Support Our Work
Catholic Community Services is able to help 
make a difference in the lives of the youth 
served by Independent Living Program with 
the support of generous donors.  We welcome 
and appreciate your support in time, talent or 
treasure.  Thank you for your kindness. 

To donate online, visit 
www.ccswv.org/HowYouCanHelp

Independent Living Program for Teens


